
An email sent by WIAA communications director Todd Clark in 

December to state high school administrators on Dec. 22, 2015, 

reminding them of WIAA sportsmanship guidelines: 

 

Seasons Greetings, 

I hope everyone has a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, as well 

as the opportunity to take a short breather. 

Heading into the new year with the holiday tournaments and 

conference schedules ramping up, and the winter sports Tournament 

Series soon to follow, we want to identify a point of emphasis for 

sportsmanship this season. 

As we reviewed the fall tournaments and the sportsmanship 

evaluations and observations, we want to address concerns with a 

noticeable increase in the amount of chants by student sections 

directed at opponents and/or opponents’ supporters that are clearly 

intended to taunt or disrespect. 

Not wanting to restrict creativity or enjoyment, an enthusiastic and 

boisterous display of support for a school’s team is welcomed and 

encouraged at interscholastic events when directed in a positive 

manner. However, any action directed at opposing teams or their 

spectators with the intent to taunt, disrespect, distract or entice an 

unsporting behavior in response in not acceptable sportsmanship. 

Student groups, school administrators and event managers should take 

immediate steps to correct this unsporting behavior. 



Some specific examples of unsporting behavior by student groups 

including chants directed at opposing participants and/or fans. Among 

the chants that have been heard at recent high school sporting events 

are: “You can’t do that,” “Fundamentals,” “Air ball,” “There’s a net 

there,” “Sieve,” “We can’t hear you,” The “scoreboard” cheer, and 

“Season’s over” during tournament series play. 

Thanks for your assistance! 


